 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 
June 2, 2021
Meeting Via Zoom
Attendance:

Todd Heidgerken Clackamas River Water
Bret Bienerth, City of Lake Oswego

Erica Rooney, City of Lake Oswego

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

Alexa Morris, Oak Lodge Water Services
Jeff Page, Oak Lodge Water Services
John Goodrich, City of Tigard
Jennifer Joe, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Wyatt Parno, South Fork Water Board

Katy Niece, South Fork Water Board 

Brian Monnin, City of Oregon City

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Curtis Cannizzaro, Clean Rivers Cooperative

Carl Boelter, Clean Rivers Cooperative
Gregg Semler, Inpipe Energy

Mike Uthe, Mueller

Lindsay Smith, PGE

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Casey Comer, Clean Harbors
Don Pettit, DEQ

Kimberlee VanPatten, DEQ

Sarah Idczak, DEQ

Brandon Bertilson, DEQ

Scott Smith, DEQ

Wes Risher, DEQ

Joanna Lewis, Geosyntec

Agenda
Clean Rivers Cooperative presentation

InPipe Energy Solution presentation

PGE Summer Operations Update

Approval of Minutes 
Public Comments

CRWP Member Discussion 
Clean Rivers Cooperative presentation

Kim told the group that in April the Clean River Cooperative (CRC) conducting some training on the Clackamas River which included exercising two our geographic response strategies for the protecting CRW and LO/Tigard’s intake structures. Curtis Cannizzaro and Carl Boelter provided an overview of the CRC and who their members are.  Their mission is the protect water resources and to establish industry standards for spill prevention and response, as well as providing training and coordination of response resources. Their presentation included photos and videos from exercising the CRWP strategies.
InPipe Energy Solution presentation
Mike Uthe from Mueller and Gregg Semler and Inpipe Energy provided the group with a presentation on the In-PRV pressure recovery valve which is a mini micro hydro system. This turn-key software and sensor-based, modular solution, installs efficiently into water pipelines and electric grid.  It offsets carbon emissions otherwise lost with wasted energy, is digitally-enabled, providing mission critical data and control, and is the lowest cost-of-energy for a distributed renewable energy source at 3-5 cents/kWh. 
PGE Summer Operations Update

Lindsay Smith from PGE provided the group with an update on what PGE operations look like for this coming summer.  She said that recovering from last year’s Riverside Fire continues to be a challenge. About half of PGE operations (Oak Grove Fork) were impacted by the fire but may be up and running again by this Fall.  Lindsay said that Timothy Lake filled to 3191.23 which is actually a foot higher than last year.  The new Timothy Lake Powerhouse is still not in operation yet, but PGE expects to do a three-day test this fall where they will be releasing a lot of water.  It was agreed that there would be a need to coordination regarding the release with the CRWP.  PGE starting the annual Blue Green Algae monitoring in May and will go through end of September. Lindsay said that working with CRW’s lab on toxin testing and that that was working really well. There is still a lot of hazard tree work going on in the watershed so Hwy 224 will continue to be closed through the summer and into the fall.  PGE’s Promontory Park is open, and Faraday Lake should be open by the spring of 2022. Lindsay said that PGE would need around two weeks’ notice if the CRWP decides to make a call for water.  
Approval of April CRWP Meeting Notes
Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the February minutes.  
Sarah Jo made a motion to approve the minutes, Bret Bienerth seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously via voice vote. 
Public Comment

None

CRWP Member Discussion 

Summer Water Supply – Kim said that there continues to be a lot of talk about Oregon being in drought.  Currently 16 counties have submitted drought declarations and 8 have been approved by the Governor and this spring has been drier and warmer than normal.  There was discussion around comparing this year to 2015 which most members said was not the case since we got normal snowpack and precipitation this winter and current river levels are still pretty normal.  There was agreement than our current messaging should be that water conservation especially during the summer months is always important.  Kim said she would set up a check in meeting for July 7th. 
Metro Jennifer Street Project – There was a discussion around whether the CRWP need a unified message around Metro’s Jennifer Street Project. A few CRWP members have heard from concerned citizens regarding the project.  The consensus was the CRWP members have had the opportunity to talk to Metro about the project and our concerns regarding the proximity of the project to the river and our drinking water intakes, and that Metro addressed those concerns.  If citizen have concerns, they should be referred to metro.
Basin Communication – Next Steps – Kim told the group that she had just received the draft summary report from the second workshop and that conclusion include the following:
· Any raw water cyanotoxin detect should be communicated to utility leaders and treatment plant superintendents. 
· Utility PIO’s should be notified to prepare in case of finished water positive detect. 
· A positive result would not affect raw water testing cycles at other utilities. It is critical to create messaging in advance to be prepared for an event. 
· Basin should use a skeleton EOC that can come together in case of a basin-wide event. The EOC would be composed of utility leaders and treatment operators. 
· Clackamas County Health will need to be involved in public communications if 3+ utilities are down due to cyanotoxins.

Kim said that she would be working on a number of next steps in the coming month including update Regroup Cyanotoxin templates and doing some additional Regroup tool training, as well as looking at if it makes sense to develop a communication plan similar to what the JWC has.  
Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday August 4, 2021 from 9am – 11am via Zoom. 
